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Sponsor of the Week:  Please add Garyôs 
Heating Service Inc. as sponsor of the week 

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISHé 
December 14, 2014-December 21, 2014 

Masses for the Week of December 14, 2014 

Mon. 12/15 

ALTAR APPOINTMENTS ï December 20th & 21st 

Church will be closed Tuesday, December 
16th from 6:00 AM until 5:30 PM while the 
floor is being waxed-Mass will be at 6:00 PM 

News from the Parish Office 
 

Christmas Mass Schedule 
Wednesday, December 24th  4:30 PM, 7:30 PM, 10:30 PM 
Thursday, December 25th  9:30 AM, 11:30 AM 
Friday, December 26th  NO MASS 
 

New Year Mass Schedule 
Wednesday, December 3st  4:30 PM 
Thursday, January 1st  9:30 AM 
Friday, January 2nd  7:30 AM 
 
The Parish office will be closed December 24th through 
December 26th also December 31st through January 2nd. 
 
2014 donations will be accepted until noon on December 
31st, Mike Johnson will be in the office to accept these do-
nations.  Acceptable donations include cash, stocks, bonds, 
land.  If you have any questions please contact Mike John-
son, Business Manager at 517-647-6505 x 413. 
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A Christmas Wish List 
Isaiah 61:1-2a, 10-11 

 
Young children sit on Santaôs lap to answer the question 
that consumes them these days: What do you want for 
Christmas? 
 
The child in each of us still wants stuff like toys and new 
clothes. But deep inside us we have more basic needs. We 
need security, fairness, and love. We want something huge 
for Christmas. We want peace on earth and justice for the 
oppressed. We want poverty eliminated and wars ceased. 
 
Isaiah promises we will not be disappointed. He promises 
that God will do such wondrous things that justice and 
praise will spring up in every nation. When God is the joy of 
our soul, Isaiah says, a robe of salvation clothes us and a 
mantle of justice enfolds us. When God is our joy, we feel 
as rich as royalty, no matter how poor our state. 
 
What does the earth want for Christmas? It wants good 
news for the poor, healing for the brokenhearted, liberty for 
captives, and release for prisoners. The earth wants what 
God alone can provide. 
 
What do you want for Christmas? Is it something for you or 
something for the earth? Will it hinder or help the earth get 
what it needs?  
 

Written by Paul Turner. Copyright É 2008, Resource Publications, Inc., 888-273-7782, www.rpinet.com. All 

rights reserved. Reprinted with permission from Lectionary Bulletin Inserts, Year B: First and Second Read-

ings. 

Eucharistic Adoration 
 

The same piety that moves the faithful to 
Eucharistic Adoration attracts them to a 
deeper participation in the Mass.  
 

Congregation of Divine Worship ï 2001 
 

If you or someone you know is interested in going to Eu-
charistic Adoration on Mondays or Wednesdays but 
doesnôt drive, let us know and rides can be ar-
ranged.  Call Mike Cook at 517-242-1352.  

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTIONS 
 

ñRejoice always, pray constantly, give thanks in all 
circumstances; for this is the will of God in Christ 

Jesus  for youò 
1 Thessalonians 5:16 - 18 

 

This scripture reading sums up Stewardship.  ñRejoice al-
waysò means place your trust in God; He will provide all that 
you need.  ñPray constantlyò means prayer should be a run-
ning conversation with God throughout the whole day, every 
day.  ñGive thanks in all circumstancesò means even in bad 
situations, thank God.  Suffering a little bit helps build em-
pathy for others in similar situations. 
 

That through our own suffering we develop empathy for oth-
ers in similar situations. 

Family Perspective 
By Bud Ozar 

 
Todayôs Gospel reports ñthere is one among you whom you 
do not recognize.ò It is hard to believe Christ is present in a 
family with crazy schedules, suppers that start too late and 
end too early, cars that donôt start, misunderstandings, frus-
trations, piles of laundry, unmatched socks and stretched 
food budgets. The list is endless. The words spoken at 
mass, ñThe Lord is with you,ò are not a hope, they are a 
fact.  

Welcoming & Social Committee 
Bake Sale 

 
The Welcoming and Social Committee will be hosting its 
annual Christmas Candy and Bake Sale on the weekend of 
December 20 and 21.  In addition to homemade baked 
goods, items such as Peanut Brittle and Country House 
Fudge will be available for purchase.  This is a great oppor-
tunity to buy for your Christmas entertaining.  Coffee & Do-
nuts will be served this weekend also. 
 
On Wednesday, December 17th, we will gather at Sue 
Kreinerôs house (13756 Keefer Hwy, Sunfield) for a day of 
baking and cooking for the bake sale.  We always have a 
lot of fun at these events, and anyone that would like to join 
us is welcome to come for all or part of the day.  We plan to 
start at 9:00 AM and be finished by 3:00 PM.  We will have 
a potluck luncheon around noon, so bring your favorite dish 
to share.  If you donôt have time to prepare a dish, please 
come anyway. 
 
If you have any questions, please call Sue Kreiner  (517-
566-8010 or Connie Reay (517-896-2656). 

Save date for the Festival of Tables 
January 31, 2015 

Historical Documents Request 
 
We have a collage age parishioner that is working on ar-
chiving the history of St. Patrick church.  He is wondering if 
there are parishioners that may have older documents that 
they would be willing to share with him to help with this pro-
ject.  Items can scanned and returned to the owner if need-
ed.  If you have any information you would like to share 
please drop them off or bring to the Parish Office during 
business hours, or contact Amy Smith for additional infor-
mation.  
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St. Patrick High School Students  
Participate in Annual Retreat Day 

 
As a Catholic school, our most important and crucial re-
sponsibility is the development of our students' faith.  There 
are many channels that we use to accomplish this.  Our 
annual high school Retreat Day is one of the most im-
portant. 
 
Although our Catholic faith is infused into our everyday cur-
riculum, itôs important we allow students to further their spir-
itual mission and experience Godôs work outside of the 
classroom. On Wednesday, December 3, all St. Patrick 
High School students attended retreats. 
 
There were three different retreats scheduled for the day.  
The freshmen class traveled to Aquinas College and spent 
the day with a group of dedicated Aquinas college students 
called the AQ Light Team.  The theme of their retreat was 
ñLet Go, Let God.ò   
 
The sophomore and junior retreat, which took place on our 
own campus, was led by renowned speaker Chris Stefan-
ick, who leads a ministry called ñReal Life Catholics.ò  Chris 
speaks to more than 50,000 people around the world annu-
ally.  He spoke to our students on a variety of different top-
ics that affect the lives of high school aged students.   
 
The seniors traveled to the Fr. Solanus Casey Center in 
Detroit for their retreat, the theme of which was ñA life of 
humility and service.ò  They toured the center and learned 
about the life of Fr. Casey.  They also had the opportunity to 
work in a food kitchen or in the warehouse which collects 
and distributes food and clothing to those in need.  At lunch 
time, our seniors sat and ate with the homeless, which was 
a very eye opening experience for our students.  They also 
attend a healing service and closed their retreat by cele-
brating with Mass. 
 
I believe the majority of our students enjoyed and learned 
from their retreat day experiences.  The senior class really 
felt serving others at the warehouse and food kitchen was 
an opportunity to actually live their faith instead of just hear-
ing about it.  I think one student said it best when she stat-
ed ñit was an extremely humbling experience and it made 
me realize that I cannot take what I have for granted.ò 
 
Overall, I believe the retreats provided our high school stu-
dents the opportunity to grow as individuals and to grow 
spiritually.  They also provide lifelong lessons that may for-
ever impact them.  We will continue to encourage our stu-
dents to participate in events and activities over and above 
our theology curriculum so they can become the best they 
can be. 
 
   Randy Hodge-School Administrator 

Youth Corner 
 
Junior High - See you on Friday right after school! Come 
for food, fun and fellowship! ALL 7th and 8th grade youth 
are welcome.  
 
High School ï This Sunday, December 14th come hear my 
good friend from DYMO Camp, Karen Thayer.  Meet in the 
Youth Center at 6:00 PM, bring a friend.  Please note:  NO 
Youth Ministry Gathering on Sunday December 
21st. 
 
In Christôs Peace and in HIS service 
Mr. George  

ST. PATRICK SCHOOL LIBRARY 
CHRISTMAS PROJECT 

 
As part of the ongoing effort update and grow the book col-
lection, the St. Patrick School Library Christmas Project is 
back. During the past two years, over 150 books have been 
donated. This is a large part of our collection. 
 
In the past, many families donated books in memory of a 
loved one or to honor someone.  Please consider donating 
to the St. Patrick School Library as part of your charitable 
giving.  
 
Books will be available to purchase in the St. Patrick School 
Library beginning December 1 on Mondays, Tuesdays, and 
Wednesdays through December 17 during library hours 
which are as follows:  
 

Monday-7:15 until 3:00 
Tuesday- 7:15 until 3:00 
Wednesday-8:15 until 4:00 

 

Since classes are scheduled it would be best to call ahead. 
In addition, an order form can be found on the school web-
site. 
 
Of course, if none of these times are convenient I would be 
happy to arrange other times.  Please contact Kathy Cook if 
you have any questions. 647-7551 ext. 212   kathy-
cook@portlandstpats.com 

Retirement Fund for Religious 
 
Support Religious Communities. ñYour generous contribution 

helps us to care for our retired sisters and enables our younger 

sisters to continue in active ministry,ò writes a religious sister. 

Your gift to todayôs collection for the Retirement Fund for Reli-

gious provides vital support for the retirement needs of senior 

sisters, brothers, and religious order priests.  It also helps ensure 

that younger members can continue the good works of their el-

ders!  Thank you for your generous contributions.  Envelopes are 

available at the entrances of Church. 

mailto:kathycook@portlandstpats.com
mailto:kathycook@portlandstpats.com
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Prison/Jail Christmas Drive 
 

We are asking parishioners for donations to our annual 
Prison/Jail Ministry Christmas Drive.  We are collecting: 
NEW PACKAGED plain white tube socks and NEW reading 
glasses, +1.25 to +2.20 strengths.  The donated items will 
be used at the various jails, shelters and juvenile detention 
centers within the Diocese of Grand Rapids. If you have 
questions please call Jude Acheson (Granstrom) at 616-
475-12554 or e-mail jacheson@dioceseofgrandrapids.org.    
Deadline is December 15th.  Donation boxes are in the 
back of Church.  
    Thank you! 

CHRISTMAS CARDS FOR OUR HOMEBOUND  
 

Here are the names of our homebound parish family members.  If you would like to give  

Christmas cards to them, there will be boxes at each entrance from December 6th to  

December 18th.  No stamps are needed  The cards will be hand delivered.  

 

 Agnes Trowbridge       Esmerelda Zoll         Mike & Irene Schafer  

 Barb Smith        Gert Manning          Patricia Klein  

 Bernie Simon       Herm & Rosie Gensterblum        Patricia Vaughn  

 Bernie Witgen        Hillary Martin         Rita Miller  

 Betty Cook        Irene Jensen          Rita Miros  

 Bud Hattis        James Smith          Rita Sonday 

 Catherine Fedewa       James Thompson        Rosie Baker 

 Cecelia Smith        Janet Hengesbach         Rosie Schmitz  

 Cil Gross       Jeanette Pohl         Ruth Huhn 

 Diana Rivera       John Secor          Sandra Bayne 

 Dick Smith        Kathleen Gross         Sandra Odom 

 Donna Fedewa       Laura Stegenga         Sue Brown 

 Dorothy Keena        Linda Schanski         Tillie Hufnagel  

 Dorothy Kissane       Loretta Thelen         Tom Cook 

 Eleanor McConnell      Mary Kloeckner         Frances Mauren  

 Elizabeth Huhn        Mary Martin          Mae Lehman 

 Duane Wilcox        Ray Chartrand  

Knights of Columbus New Years Eve Party 
 
The Knights will be hosting their 3rd annual New Years Eve 
Afternoon Card Party.  The party will run like the regular 
card parties: 
 

¶ Wednesday, December 31, 1:00 PM 

¶ Knights of Columbus Hall, Portland 

¶ 8 games of progressive EUCHRE 

¶ Light lunch will follow cards with special prizes 
 
A great way to say goodbye to 2014 and Hello to 2015.  
Contact Steve Goodman at 517-526-2408 if you have any 
questions. 

Do You Remember? 
 

During our Restore and Renew Campaign we spoke of 
flooring upgrades in the church sanctuary.  While looking at 
original blueprints I notice a beautifully designed terrazzo 
floor that I assume still exists under the sanctuary plat-
form.  Some photos indicate this assumption may be cor-
rect.  However, I am hoping there are parishioners who can 
recall what the sanctuary floor looked like before it was cov-
ered with carpet.  I also hope one or more of those parish-
ioners are willing to call and give Mike Johnson a descrip-
tion of the floor.  

2014 Youth Stewardship Essay Winners 
 

4th & 5th Grade Division 
1st place:  Mara Schrauben 
2nd place:  Mya Kahn 
3rd place:  Samantha Smith 
Honorable Mention:  Payton Russman 
 

6th & 7th Grade Division 
1st place:  Cassidy Remboski 
2nd place:  Mary Timmer 
3rd place:  Riley Kissane 
Honorable Mention:  Lindsay Hodge 
 

High School Division 
1st place:  Savannah Hodge 
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St. Patrick Parish 

2014 Advent Reconciliation Schedule 
 

Monday, December 15 5:00 PMð6:00 PM 

 

Wednesday, December 17 8:15 AMð9:00 AM 

 

Thursday, December 18 5:00 PMð7:00 PM 

 

Friday, December 19  8:15 AMð9:00 AM 

 

Saturday, December 20 3:00 PMð4:00 PM 

 

Monday, December 22 5:00 PMð7:00 PM 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
St. Patrick School National Honor Society is collecting 
toys for the Marine Corp Reserve's Toys for Tot's  
Program!   
 

This great program provides toys to families in need 
right here in Ionia County!  New, unwrapped toys may 
be dropped off in the collection box near the school 
office during school hours or in the collection box in 
the back of Church until December 17th.    
 
Thank you for your donationsï National Honor Society 

Knights of Columbus News 

 
We have a correction. Congratulations to Mark Scheurer 
who was selected as the Knight of the Month for December. 
 
We would like to welcome any member who is available to 
help with our Winter Mailing on Tuesday December 16th at 
7:00 PM. If we have enough people the mailings are com-
pleted very quickly. Expect about an hour and a half. 
 
The Knights will host Euchre Parties at 1:00 PM on 
Wednesday December 24th on December 31st.The De-
cember 31st Party is our New Years Eve Party. See bulletin 
add for additional information. 
 
We will host a blood drive on Tuesday December 16th at 
12:00 PM.  
 
The Knights will have a church drive for Pregnancy Ser-
vices of Ionia County on January 3rd and 4th. The Knights 
will collect in the back of Church before and after each 
Mass. We are accepting diapers, blankets, formula, car 
seats, clothing for infants, and any other items new 
mothers may need. Monetary donations will also be accept-
ed. If you have any questions please contact Tom Klein at 
810-588-3965 or Don Gunderman at 517-743-1543 or-
gk2168@mikofc.org. 
 
The January Business Meeting will be our Annual Dues 
Night. All Knights are welcome to join us at the meeting. We 
will have refreshments afterward. Further information will be 
in our winter news letter.  If you would like to mail dues 
please send to Gary Pasikowski at 213 S Virginia Ave Port-
land, MI 48875  

Monday Night Faith Formation  
.ȅ [ƻǊƛ ¢ƘŜƭŜƴ 

 

On Tuesday December 3
rd
, 

forty 10
th
 and 11

th
 grade stu-

dents had the opportunity to 
spend the day with Chris 
Stefanick. Chris is a national 
and international known youth 
minister veteran speaking to 
students about keeping their 
faith living in this postmodern 
world. Some of the topics Chris discussed with the students 
included the Gospel, Chasity, and Catholicism. Using humor 
and engaging entertainment, Chris states the facts the stu-
dents need to hear without sugar coating it. Here are what 
some of the students had to say: 
 

¶ ñHe was totally entertaining and kept my attention all 
day.ò 

 

¶ ñHe told us like it was, with true facts and scary statis-
tics.ò 

 

¶ ñI learned that we girls are all princesses and we have 
the power.ò 

 

¶ ñI felt like he was just talking to us guys, but realized 
what he was saying was true about ourselves.ò 

 

¶ ñHe didnôt lecture to us, stayed at our level of how our 
brains work.ò 

 

¶ ñI loved the blatant vocabulary he used.ò 
 

¶ ñI loved how he didnôt sugar coat anything to us like 
many retreat coordinators/teachers/youth directors that 
do.ò 

 

¶ ñHe didnôt lose my attention once.ò 
 

¶ ñOf all the retreats I have been on (8-11th), 
he was my favorite.ò 
 

¢ƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ /ƘǊƛǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŜŀǊ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ǘŀƭƪǎ 

Ǝƻ ǘƻΥ ǿǿǿΦǊŜŀƭƭƛŦŜŎŀǘƘƻƭƛŎΦŎƻƳΦ 

http://www.reallifecatholic.com
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